
 Community News  

S E R V I N G  M E A D V I E W  A N D  L A K E  M E A D  C I T Y   

 

IMPORTANT DATES AND EVENTS  
    
May 17/18     Neighborhood Watch Yard Sale, Meadview Lake 
  Motel  7:00 amð1:00 pm 
May 18          Boat the Lake Festival  9:00-2:00 PM Lake Mead 
  Plaza Parking Lot 
May 24/25     VFW Yard Sale 8:00 am ïnoon VFW Parking Lot   
May 25          MCA Annual Meeting and Elections 
May 27          Memorial Day ð Federal Holiday 
May 27          VFW Memorial Day Flag Raising 11:00 am 
June 14          Flag Day Flag Raising Ceremony VFW 11:00 am 
June 16          Fatherôs Day 
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LAKE MEAD STATS 
 

 Water Elevation   5/14/19       1088.21 
                             5/14/18            1082.83 
 Water Temperature 5/14/19      72.1  
  Air Temperature  5/14/19          86 high / 63 low  

 

Data obtained from Bureau of Reclamation Website:   
http://www.usbr.gov/lc/riverops.html  

 

May 17 is Wear Your Life Jacket  
to Work Day. 

8th ANNUAL BOAT THE LAKE FESTIVAL 
MAY 18, 2019 

 

This is the 8th year that the Meadview Area Chamber of Commerce has sponsored the Boat the 
Lake Festival and committees are working diligently to make this yearôs event the biggest ever.    
 

It is no secret that Meadview loves boating, so it is fitting that we kick-off the start of the boating 
season each year with a party.  With reports of higher lake levels, we have more reason to cele-
brate in grand style.  You wonôt want to miss any of the activities, so we are giving you a sneak 
preview of some of the attractions of this yearôs event.   
 

The parade of boats, ATVôs, antique cars and folks just walking has always been a popular part of 
the activities of the day.  This year will be the 4th year that the Legion Riders will be our Color 
Guard,  We are proud that their official debut appearance in Meadview was the 2016 Boat the 
Lake Parade.  May 18 is also National Armed Forces Day so it is very appropriate that we will be 
honoring the Veterans who served in many combat operations throughout the world including 

WWII.     
 

The oldest participant in the parade is Lucille Sunde at 98 years young.   Look for her with the group of past Grand Mar-
shals.  Bobby and Brenda Porzio have been nominated to be Grand Marshals this year.   However, at their request an 
Honorary Grand Marshal has been added for this year only.  Anna Marie Shields will be riding in the pristine, antique 
vehicle behind Bobby and Brenda.  Look for District 4 Supervisor, Jean Bishop driving her beautiful Corvette convertible.     
  
The Plaza will be bustling with over 20 vendors, artisans and non-profit organizations. This is a great way to connect with 
many of the organizations and the volunteers that have a prominent place in Meadview.  Take time to visit the non-profit 
booths; you may find one that you might like to join and volunteer to help.   Stop  by the VFW and American Legion ta-
bles in front of the MANNA Office and be sure to talk to Connie Hargreaves about the petition she would like to have 
folks sign.  The COM Booth will be selling ice cold watermelon slices. The proceeds will be contributed to a  Special Pro-
ject that will be unveiled at the October 3 COM Meeting.   

We couldnôt throw a party without good food and cold beverag-
es.   Hamburger and hot dog plates with beans and chips have 
been a mainstay of the festivals and Black Bridge Brewery will  
return with a selection of draft beer.  Enjoy a meal, sip a ñcold 
oneò and visit with friends and neighbors under the ñFun In The 
Sunò canopy.   
 

Back by popular demand, the Lonesome Dick Band will enter-
tain us from 11-2:00 pm and we will have space for dancing.  
Raffle tickets can be purchased in advance from Anthony 
Carter.  We are offering lots of prizes and the Grand Prize is a 
large flat screen TV.      

 

Hope to see you there.    

http://www.usbr.gov/lc/riverops.html
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FROM THE DESK OF SUPERVISOR JEAN BISHOP 
 

DISTRACTED DRIVING BILL  
Supervisor Bishop is the County Supervisors Association of Arizona (CSA) Legislative Liaison representing Mohave 
County.  CSA passed a resolution last December urging the Legislature and Governor to ban the use hand-held porta-
ble electronic communication devices while operating a motor vehicle and make failure to comply a primary offense due 
to the concern about the patchwork of regulations emerging across the state (Resolution Number 3-18). 
 

Governor Ducey has now signed HB2318 into law making Arizona the 48
th
 state to ban texting and the 18

th
 state to ban 

the use of hand-held portable electronic devices while driving.  The law took effect immediately upon the Governorôs 
signature, but law enforcement officers will not begin issuing citations right away.  Instead law enforcement officers will 
educate drivers and issue a warning allowing citizens time to change their driving behavior until January 1, 2021. 

 

MAY 2 COM MEETING REVIEW 
 

President Jonathan Kiser opened the meeting leading the audience in the Pledge of Allegiance.  In honor of Motherôs 
Day, Jonathan asked Mothers, Grandmothers and Great Grandmothers to stand.  He awarded sweet treats from Babeôs 
Caf® to the top three with the most combined children, grandchildren and great grandchildren.   
 

Board members held clipboards with sign-up sheets so folks could volunteer to assist on the various projects COM is 
sponsoring for 2019.   The clipboards will be on the sign-in table for every meeting.     
 

Jonathan introduced BLM Ranger Carrie Wolstal who reported about petroglyphs that had been vandalized in Mohave 
County.  Some of designs were chipped away from the rock surface.   Carrie reminded everyone to be sure to call her if 
they see any suspicious activity that should be reported to BLM.   
 

Secretary Adrienne OôKeeffe read the minutes from the April 4 meeting.  Treasurer Tom OôKeeffe reported an opening 
balance of $,4013.92 April 1 and a closing balance of $3,871.64 as of April 30.   Income reported for the period was 
$457.00 with expenses of $599.28. 
 

Jonathan turned the meeting over to Karen Stacy who introduced the speakers scheduled for the meeting.  First, she 
introduced Connie Hargreaves who discussed a petition to be signed asking to have 74 servicemen who were killed in 
Viet Nam to be added to the Viet Nam Memorial Wall.   At the time the wall was created, they did not meet the criteria 
established for their names to be included.   
 

Sharon Baur and the Friends of the Arizona Joshua Tree Forest presented Ranger Carrie 
Wolstal with a beautiful framed poem acknowledging all the work she has done for the area.    
 

Karen Stacy introduced Arthur Gunzel, Facilities Manager of Lake Mead National Recreation 
Area.   Art gave us updates on current Lake Mead level which is 1088 feet and approximately 
five feet higher than last year.   He is encouraged about expected lake levels for the remainder 
of 2019 and into 2020.   He also reported that the National Park Service is committed to keeping 
the ramp at South Cove operational.   They are still understaffed with a staff of 11 that work for 
Lake Mead National Recreation Area out of the office in Boulder City.  He hopes to return to 
Meadview for another COM Meeting later in the year.   
 

Anthony Carter and Bill Needham did a presentation on behalf of the Meadview Area Chamber of Commerce and what 
we can expect at the Boat the Lake Festival Saturday May 18.    All prior Grand Marshals in the audience were asked to 
come to the podium.  Grand Marshals for 2019 Bobby and Brenda Porzio announced this year AnnaMarie Shields will 
join them as an Honorary Grand Marshal.   COM will have a booth at the Boat the Lake Festival selling watermelon slic-
es.   The proceeds will be donated to a Special Project that COM is sponsoring and that will be unveiled at the October 
3 meeting.   
 

This is the last COM Meeting until we reconvene September 5.   We hope everyone has a great summer and we look 
forward to seeing you all in September.   Watch for the August Community News for information about the speakers 
scheduled for September.   


